EPC – Minutes

December 6, 2002

Attending:  Debbie Bebout, Carolyn Boggs, Cory Butler, Julie Cella, Darlene Crouch (recorder), Philip Deitemeyer, George Grayson, George Greenia, Evelyn Hall, Phil Kearns, Yana Rodgers, Jennifer Taylor, and Barbara Watkinson

Joan Gavaler, Chair of EPC, called the meeting to order at 2:00 pm in UC, Colony Room.

I. Approval of Minutes:

November 22, 2002 – Approved 

II. Course Approvals:

A. Revised Courses:

1. BIO 345, Neurobiology (new number) – Approved 

2. PHYS 403, Statistical Mechanics and Thermodynamics (new title and catalog description) – Approved

3. REL 335, Modern Religious Thought: The Enlightenment to the Present (new course description) – Approved

4. REL 340, Roman Catholicism Since 1800 (new title) - Approved

B. Curriculum Changes:

1. Environmental Studies – creation of 2 tracks for the concentration: Science Track and Policy Track – Hold until next meeting. Dean Watkinson will contact Timmons Roberts concerning shared courses by students declaring two concentrations.

2. Modern Languages and Literatures – change two course requirements for a minor in TEFL/TESOL (ENG 220/ANTH 220, FR 304 or HS 387) - Approved

3. Physics – change one course requirement (BIO 206 or BIO 304) – Approved

III. Draft for GER 7 proposal prepared by Evelyn Hall and George Greenia:

Discussion centered on the value of the GER in its current form as well as the high service demand placed on a few departments to create enough spaces for students to fulfill the requirement.  The proposal will be discussed further in the spring semester. 

IV. Draft of GER 2 proposal prepared by Debbie Bebout and Barbara Watkinson:

The draft was passed out by hand to members.  After a short discussion, 

the EPC members agreed to put the proposal on hold until the spring 

semester.  The main concern centers on whether the GER 2 committee’s suggestions will narrow the breadth of this requirement too much.

V. Concentration Writing requirement:  Joan is working on a draft letter that will be sent to the chairs and program directors in the spring.  Joan requested that EPC members send her any input that they might have on the letter.

VI. Schedule meeting time for Spring semester:

Joan said that 2:00 pm on Fridays looks acceptable for the EPC spring meetings, but she needs to contact Ruth Beck and Mike Finn before she can schedule a final date and time. 



Joan announced that the proposal to eliminate the Physical Activity requirement was passed by the Arts and Sciences faculty at the December 3rd meeting.  This action eliminated the Physical Activity requirement, but it did not affect the requirement that students must have 120 credit hours to graduate or that students are permitted to count up to 4 physical activity credits toward the 120 (up to 6 credits for Kinesiology majors).  

The Kinesiology Department has requested that the EPC consider a proposal to change the 4-hour physical activity credit limit toward the 120 graduation requirement.  They hope to present their proposal to EPC in Spring 2003.

The meeting adjourned at 3:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Darlene Crouch, Recorder

